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Reminder:  Broadhead arrows are not allowed 

at our indoor range. 

October 2021 

  
Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 

 prairiebowmenarchery@gmail.com www.prairiebowmen.com 

 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen  

 
+  

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a  private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 

 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Brian Krogman 
 402-499-0470 
 briankrogman@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Bob Larsen 
 402-610-2999 
 larsenrk2@gmail.com 
 

President's Message 
by Jim Tubbs 

 

Deer archery season is well underway. I haven’t been out yet, as I’m waiting for cooler weather. 
Let us know how your season is going and send in your success photos, as we’d love to put them 
in the newsletter. 

Since school has started, NASP archery will soon be underway in the next month or so. The 
schools have already talked to me about doing practice and possible tournaments again this year. 
Everything will most likely be the same as last year. Once everything is finalized, I’ll have dates 
and times posted. Last year worked out great, with no problems. For member that are practicing 
NASP, the blue tape is for tournaments only. Black tape has been put down at 10 & 15 
meters for you to place your targets at, so you can shoot from the white target line. 

Elections are this month for board members. Please plan to vote. Instructions will be in the 
newsletter along with the ballot. Everything can be done online. 

A bit of housekeeping. The target butts at the east end of the range, are not to be moved. If you 
want to shoot closer than 20 yards, move only the butts on the south wall. Also move the paper 
target around on the butts. Don’t always keep them in the middle. By moving them around, the 
butts will last longer. Please remember to shut the lights off, if you are the last one to leave. 

We have tentatively scheduled a banquet for Saturday, November 20th. We’ll have more 
information in the next newsletter. 

 

The Bergholz Family 

(Robert and Linda) 



  

for your ballot and 

instructions on our 

ONLINE 

Voting Process 

Positions up for election this year include: 

Target Rep 

Range Master 

Communication Coordinator 

Timeline 

October 1st - 15th Online voting takes place 

October 20th Board Meeting with election results announced.  
Results will be included in the November newsletter 



 
 
 
 

                    Prairie Bowmen 
        positions up for election this year 

Target Rep Bio's 

 
Chad Morgan: 
As a young boy, I started to make bows out of cedar tree 
branches, used bailing twine for a string and arrows made of 
willow branches. Then in 1998 I got my first compound bow and 
shot it until 2006 when I got new one that was rated at 310 fps with 
80% let-off and man, was that nice!  In that year I was able to 
harvest my first buck with a bow and in 2008 I was able to harvest 
my first Pope and Young deer scoring 138.  Since then, I have 
been lucky enough to harvest two more Pope and Young bucks, 
four trophy turkeys and a number of hogs. 
 
In 2008 I started shooting 3-D archery and I was hooked.  I have 
participated in several tournament’s over the past 13 years.  In 
2011 I started to shoot target archery and in 2012  started 
shooting in tournaments and have placed in a few... some of which 
include the State Games of America, Cornhusker State Games. 
The Vegas Shoot, Dakota Classic, and several state and local 
tournaments. 
 
I live in Lincoln with my wife Sonja of 25 years and we have 3 boys 

(Colt, Wyatt and Garrett).  
 
With your vote, I would like to continue planning and 
coordinating tournaments and leagues. 

 

Range Master Bio's 

 
Harry Windle: 
I have been a member of Prairie Bowmen for 15+ years.  During 
this time, I have had the opportunity to help coach the  USA JOAD 
Archery Program for 6 years, volunteer with the NE Game and 
Parks Youth Mentor Program and NASP Program.  I have helped 
with multiple tournaments including the Nebraska State Games 
and many range work days.  I also received the Prairie Bowmen 
Volunteer of The Year award in August, 2020. 
 
During our move to the new indoor range a couple years ago, I 
spent many hours helping make our range the best possible by 
building target stands, installing cabinets, painting (inside and out), 
flooring and roof repairs.   
 
If elected as your Range Master, I will continue to work hard at 
keeping our range one of the nicest indoor ranges in the state of 
Nebraska and a place archers want to come. 
 

Communication Coordinator 

Bio's 

 
Kelly Slama: 
It appears when people hear you are in IT, you get roped into 
things.  Currently, the thing is Communications Coordinator.  Bob 
will be handing over a smooth running system, so that made for 
easy roping if I'm elected. I have an ISM degree from Doane 
College and have worked in IT for 20+ years.  I have always 
worked with a bunch of guys, so I will feel right at home on the 
board. 
  
When you get into archery and start off competing in the Senior 
class, that tells you how late I got in to archery. As the story goes, 
I was a spectator for a while (super boring) and was mandated to 
start shooting by my BF Daric.  It is much more enjoyable to 
participate than to spectate.  Archery people are the absolute best 
at welcoming newcomers and getting them up to speed with all the 
tournament rules and scoring. My very first tournament was the 
Iowa Pro-Am in 2019.  (Yep, jumped right in.)  This past weekend, 
we made a long road trip to Wabash, IN (where those Tubbs boys 
hail from) and competed in the NFAA Midwest Classic Trail Shoot 
(highly recommend).  Other than UNmarked 3D, I really enjoy all 
the different types of shoots. 
  
I would appreciate your vote and would work to keep up the great 
work Bob has done on communications for the club. 
 

Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 
Election of Open 2021 Board Positions 

 
Official Ballot Rules: 
Online voting will take place October 1, 2021 through October 15, 
2021 for all members who have provided an email address. 
 
For the members without an email address, official ballots will be 
mailed no later than October 1, 2021. 
 All ballots must be returned sealed in the self addressed 

envelope provided to be valid. 
 If returning your ballot via US Mail, it must be 

RECEIVED by Bob Larsen no later than Tuesday, 
October 19, 2021 to be valid.  

 If returning your ballot in person, please submit it prior 
to the start of the October Board Meeting on 
Wednesday, October 20, 2021 -- 7:00pm. 

 
Online voting and mailed ballot results will be calculated, opened 
and announced at the October Board Meeting October 20, 2021 -- 
7:00pm -- 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., Lincoln, NE. 
 



           2021 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 

  

3 

 

 

 

4 

 
 

5 

 
 

6 

 
 

7 

 
 

8 

 
 

9 
  Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

     

10 11 

 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15  16 
 Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 
     

17 

 

 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

  
Board Meeting 

7:00 pm 
Indoor Range 

   

24 25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29  30 

 Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 
 

    

31 
 
 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events 
 

 

 

Online Board Position Voting 

Online Board Position Voting 

Online Board Position Voting 


